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Principal's Message
Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Welcome back to school! It is lovely to have our children and 

families return to us safely after the school holidays. We look 

forward to the exciting weeks ahead which make up Term 3.

Term Three is a term that promises to engage the children in a 

range of vibrant learning experiences. There will be highlights, 

challenges and opportunities for us to live our mission to be a 

centre of learning integrating Gospel values and quality 

education focussing on the needs of the children in our 

challenging world.

As we look forward to the feast of Saint Mary of the Cross 

MacKillop on August 8th, more than ever we can look back and 

draw on the significance of her life. We are reminded of her 

strength and courage in challenging times. She believed in the 

healing power of her faith in God. Through God’s love Saint Mary 

transformed the lives of ordinary people by reaching out to 

others in need. May we follow her example of “never seeing a 

need without doing something about it”

As we commence a new term, may our community be blessed for 

the journey ahead.

Lord thank you for the unique gifts of every child as they 

transition back to a new school term. Fill each student with 

fresh enthusiasm and a heart that is excited to learn and grow. 

Cover them with enduring love, give them confidence and 

grace and equip them with the ability to persevere through 

trials. Bless our teachers and parents with wisdom, 

understanding and hearts to collaborate as they embark on the 

journey together. 

Amen

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Monday, 1st August 
Kindergarten 
Excursion to 
Calmsley Hill City 
Farm

Friday, 5th August
Feast of Mary 
MacKillop - Liturgy in 
hall commencing at 
9am - All Parents 
Welcome

Friday, 5th August
Meal Deal

Tuesday, 9th August 
Parent Group Meeting 
at 7pm

Monday, 22nd August 
Staff Development 
Day - PUPIL FREE 
DAY - No supervision 
provided - please 
contact OOSH on 
9676 7293

Last day of Term 3 
Friday, 23rd 
September Staff 
Development Day - 
No staff on premises 
on this day  - please 
contact OOSH on 
9676 7293

Clic
k here to view a 
360° Virtual 
Tour of OLOL

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2023 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2023 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2022.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2023  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Shyamala in the school office 

on 8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 
 

https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/




Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in 
Learning Survey 

 

We would like to thank parents, students (Year 4, 5 and 6) and staff for completing the Tell Them 
From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning survey. We value all our stakeholders within our school 
community and greatly appreciate your feedback. The information you provided will be used to 
maintain our commitment to working together in partnership to further improve student learning and 
wellbeing at Our Lady of Lourdes Seven Hills.

Last week we received the reports that are generated by the data from students, parents and staff. 
The feedback overall has been extremely positive and I will take the opportunity to share some of 
the key aspects of these reports with you over a number of weeks in the school newsletter and at 
the upcoming Parent Group meeting. 

Below is a radar chart that provides a summary of the results for the seven aspects of 
parent perception for Our Lady of Lourdes. The blue line  is OLOL. The grey line is the 
TTFM norm or average. You can see from a quick glance we are above TTFM norms for 
all seven aspects of perception.

Below is a sample of one aspect of parent perception about Our Lady of Lourdes.

 

     

Parent Survey

We asked: Do you feel welcome when you visit the school?

You said: You rated feeling welcome at school 8 out of 10

We say: Thank you! That is apparently a good score and you rated 
our school above the norm for the Diocese every year for the last four 
years. We will continue to try to make parents feel welcome, be 
approachable and provide clear communication.



Morning and Afternoon Procedures Reminder
This is a reminder for all parents in regard to morning and afternoon procedures. Please remember that 
these processes are in place for the safety of all.

Morning Procedures
● Enter via Kiss and Drop 8:10am - 8:40am - encourage independence of your child to open their own 

car door and exit the car with their bag.
OR

● Park outside the school grounds and walk your child in to school - 8:10am - 8:40am. (For safety 
reasons no parking in the car park in the morning)

● Parents are most welcome to enter the school grounds with their child. 
● Parents must exit grounds before the second bell so that the site can be secured and lessons can 

begin punctually at 8:40am 
● Leaving the school after Kiss and Drop and afternoon pick up - this is a left turn only. Please 

adhere to the traffic sign indicating that you must turn left when leaving the car park. This is to 
ensure the safety of all members of the community.

Afternoon Procedures
Park and collect

● 2:50pm normal dismissal time. (We encourage parents to stagger their time of arrival between 2:50 
and 3:00pm. Supervision concludes at 3:20pm)

● NO kiss and collect
● Park either in the car park or in surrounding streets
● 2-6 Students will assemble in the Covered Outdoor Learning Area. K and 1 at their classrooms until 

3:00pm then will move to the COLA
● Parents to walk in the main gate and move towards the Covered Outdoor Learning Area or Stage 2 

gate.
● Exit left via the two school gates

Grantham Road Bus and Walkers
● A teacher will walk children to the Grantham Road Gate for those children who are walking home from 

school or catching the bus

OOSH
● Children will gather and go to OOSH from within the school grounds

Olive Street
● A teacher will walk children to the Olive Street gate to catch the bus or walk home

At OLOL we are lucky compared to many schools with the options available to us when dropping and picking 
up children from school. Thank you to all parents for following these procedures consistently as this 
cooperation ensures the safe entry and exit from the school for everyone. 



COVID-19, Influenza and General Illness - our community is experiencing absences caused 
by illness, including staff and students. There have been cases of people contracting COVID 
for a second time and the flu seems to be particularly bad this season. Thank you for keeping 
your children away from school when they are very unwell. 

We continue to 
● Maximise  natural ventilation including utilising air purifiers (including scheduled 

replacement of filters)
● Encourage good hygiene practices for students and staff including regular hand 

washing with soap and water.
● Encourage all students, staff and families to keep up to date with vaccinations, 

including COVID-19 booster shots when eligible and the flu vaccine

We also appreciate your understanding and support as many of our staff have been unwell. 
Many of our team have been supporting in extra roles (you may have heard me answering the 
phone this week!) Education, like many industries, is struggling to staff its operation and I am 
very thankful to the team here for all the extras they are doing to assist at this time. Thank you 
for your understanding.

Ms Byrnes

Parent Group Meeting
The next Parent Group Meeting will be held on Tuesday 9th August at 7pm in the library. You 
are all very welcome to attend. This is a fantastic opportunity for you to hear about what is 
happening at school and to be involved. It’s also a great way to get to know other parents in our 
school.



Out and About   
Staff Development Day
On Monday, Week 6, 22nd August 2022, Our Lady of Lourdes will be having a Staff 
Development Day. That means that there will be no students at school on that day.  The focus on 
this day will be to gain a deeper knowledge and understanding of the new K-2 and 3-6  English 
syllabus and plan programs to support student learning.

Staff development days are used by schools to build on the knowledge and skills of our teachers 
and school leaders through a targeted professional learning program.

Professional learning is important in building the capabilities of all staff to ensure a highly skilled 
and professional staff. Staff development days improve the learning outcomes of students by:

● providing targeted professional learning activities aligned to school strategic directions 
and CEDP priorities

● enabling whole school planning and enhancing teacher quality, school leadership and 
management practices

● implementing legislative and policy requirements.

The content of school development days is determined by the principal in consultation with the 
school community and the school’s leadership team.

Professional learning on this day is planned in alignment with the CEDP’s Professional Learning 
Policy for Teachers and School Staff which requires:

● all staff to participate in a cycle of continuous professional learning which contributes to 
whole-school improvement, including ongoing student progress and achievement

● all teachers and school leaders to participate in professional learning to fulfil their 
requirements when gaining or maintaining accreditation at the relevant career stage

● all staff complete relevant mandatory training to comply with legislative, CEDP and school 
requirements, ensuring the safety and optimal functioning of the school.

Examples of school development day programs may include:

● analysing student and school data to identify student needs and provide a focus for 
teaching

● induction and mentoring programs to support teachers new to their school
● analysing school welfare support initiatives to meet student welfare needs
● using evidence-informed approaches to enhance teaching and learning programs, 

assessments and classroom practice
● developing programs to help students with special learning needs.

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal



RE NEWS
The Life of Mary MacKillop

St. Mary Mackillop is the first Australian saint. Her parents were Scottish immigrants who had 
settled in Fitzroy, Melbourne, Australia. Her father had started to study for the priesthood in Rome 
but then left and moved to Australia where he married. The Mackillop’s had a family of eight 
children with Mary being the eldest. The father could not support his family, often depending on 
relatives to help his family struggle with poverty. In fact, when Mary was 16 years old, she was 
sent to work in a stationery shop in Melbourne, becoming the breadwinner of the family.

A change came in Mary’s life when working as a governess for the children of her aunt and uncle 
in the small town of Penola in South Australia, she met Fr. Julian Woods, the parish priest of the 
town. Urged by his Bishop, this priest was determined to start Catholic Education in the smaller 
towns. He recognized the qualities of Mary Mackillop, who had ended up teaching not only her 
cousins but also the children of the neighbourhood. He supported her in opening a school which 
was nothing more than an improvised stable! There she started to provide free education.

From then on, the aim of Mary’s life was to fulfil the call to educate, particularly to educate the 
children of families living in what is called ‘the outback’ of Australian towns. These included the 
Aborigines, considered outcasts of society at the time. Her vocation was to serve the poor, the 
marginalized.

Mary was joined by other women and together they worked not only in setting up schools but 
also places of refuge and rehabilitation for all those in need. Mary took vows, taking the name of 
Mary of the Cross. Together with Fr. Julian, she started a Religious Order for women ~  the Rule of 
the Sisters of St. Joseph, dedicated to supporting people from all walks of life, in their material 
and spiritual needs, becoming known throughout Australia as the Josephites.



RE NEWS
The Life of Mary MacKillop

Mary had to face many difficulties as she met with hostilities from 
members of her own Order, as well as from priests and Bishops who did 
not fully understand the spirit of her mission. For some time she was 
even excommunicated (cut out from the Catholic Church), a decision that 
was revoked after a few months. But she never lost heart. She travelled 
from Australia to Rome to have the Rule of Life of the Sisters of St. 
Joseph approved officially by the Pope.

Later in years Mackillop suffered a stroke that paralyzed the left side of 
her body. For seven years she had to rely on a wheelchair to move around 
but her mind and speech remained intact. She remained the Superior 
General of the Josephites until her death on the 8th August 1909.

She was canonized in 2010 by St. Pope John Paul II and declared Patron 
Saint of Australia. The Josephites and their mission continue to be 
widespread throughout Australia and New Zealand, inspired by Mary 
Mackillop’s motto: “Never see a need without doing something about it.”

MARY MACKILLOP LITURGY INVITE
FRIDAY 5TH AUGUST, 2022

ON Friday 5th August, we will have a liturgy in the school hall to celebrate 
the Life of Mary MacKillop. This will begin at 9am. All parents are invited 
to attend. This will be led by Years 3 and 4. 

We look forward to seeing you there.



RE NEWS
THURSDAY 9AM PARISH MASS

Father Henry has moved the Thursday morning mass to 9am. Starting 
this term. This is exciting news for us and it will allow the students at 
Our Lady of Lourdes to attend mass with our parishioners on a rostered 
timetable during class time as part of their faith development.

If you would like to attend mass when your child attends, please see the 
timetable below. Please be aware that this timetable may change due to 
unforeseen circumstances .

We look forward to seeing you there.

Liturgical Year C - 2022

Week Term 3 Term 4

2 6B 2W

3 KW and KB 2B

4 5W 1W

5 5B 1B

6 4W 6W

7 4B -

8 3W -

9 3B -



DANCE FEVER 2022

Throughout Term Two the students at OLOL have enjoyed participating in
the program Dance Fever. Students from Kindergarten to Year Two learnt 
a number of short dances which they proudly displayed to their parents 
and friends at their school concert. 
On Wednesday 29th June 2022 approximately 40 students from Year 
Three to Year Six represented Our Lady of Lourdes at the Dance Fever 
Interschool Competition at Homebush. They performed the formal
dances of the FoxTrot and Cha Cha and then participated in the whole
school showdance competition where they performed against a number 
of other schools. All students represented our school with pride and won a 
number of individual ribbons as well as the Year Three Champions Trophy. 
It was a very successful and enjoyable night for all.





Stage 3 
Bell Shakespeare Company Visit

For the past 2 Terms Stage 3 have been learning about the works of William 
Shakespeare as part of their Speaking and listening English lessons. The 
students have loved learning about a variety of Shakespeare plays from the 
Young Shakespeare series and even enjoyed performing a Midsummer Night’s 
Dream in groups last term. On the first day back at school for Term 3 the Stage 
3 students enjoyed an amazing performance from the Bell Shakespeare 
Company called, “The Wonderful World of Will”. It was wonderful to travel 
back in time to English Elizabethan times in 1599 and see Shakespeare come 
to life in a creative and hilarious way. The students really enjoyed it. Special 
mention to Geet who was able to join in and help recite the Epilogue of Puck 
from a Midsummer Night’s dream. Amazing! 



This month’s focus is Child Safe Standard 5: Organisations attract, recruit, supervise 
and support staff to keep children safe.

Please read this flyer on Standard 5 to help build your knowledge so that, together, 
we can all contribute to and enable a culture of child safety.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Sh0p4GE6keYrm46-Cx_jNRZsam5lEmJU/view


Uniforms
Uniforms online - 

Parents are able to order uniforms using the 
Qkr! app.  All uniforms delivered to school each 
Thursday will then be sent home via your child.  

Please contact the office if you are picking up 
your child’s uniform to ensure it has been 
delivered to the school.

MEDICATION POLICY

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from the 
school and arranging for their completion and return

● Providing the medication in the original 
labeled container to the nominated staff 
member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of date and 
has an original pharmacy label with the 
student’s name, dosage and time to be taken

● Providing a request by parents and written 
instructions from a medical practitioner for 
medication that is not obtained on 
prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the medication is 

required
■ Guidelines for administration

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a 
birthday treat with their friends are 
encouraged bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small 
packet of chips. These can be 
distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR THEIR SPORTS UNIFORM
 ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS FOR TERM 3

KINDERGARTEN TUESDAY
YEAR 1 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 2 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 3 WEDNESDAY 
YEAR 4 TUESDAY
YEAR 5 TUESDAY & THURSDAY
YEAR 6 TUESDAY & THURSDAY

Water Bottles
 

Reminder to all parents to 
continue to send their children 

to school with water bottles.

Under the current COVID 19 
guidelines school bubblers have been 

turned off so children need to bring 
their own water. 

Thank you for your support



STUDENT 
EXTENDED LEAVE

Family holidays and travel outside of 
school holiday period will be considered 
individually based on your child’s 
attendance.  If the leave is more than 5 
days you are required to complete an 
application for Extended Leave for travel 
of 5 or more days. This form can be 
downloaded from the school website or is 
available at the school office.  

 

SCHOOL FEES

Term 3, 2022 Statement of Accounts have 
been sent out to families.  

If you have not received a statement by the 
end of this week or wish to discuss a payment 
arrangement plan,  please contact Shyamala 
on 8869 6800 during Office Hours.

Thank you for your support with this matter.

Advance Notice - Book Week Activities

Friday August 26th

This year we will celebrate Book Week with a special assembly and Book 
Week activities on Friday August 26th.

The day  will begin at 9:00 am with an assembly and  Book Week parade to 
which all parents are warmly invited to attend. Students are invited to dress 
as a favourite book character. Parents are reminded that costumes should be 
appropriate - no pretend guns or knives - and that book characters chosen 
should also be appropriate from texts with suitable themes for primary school 
students.

More details to follow in the Week 4 newsletter.



Congratulations to students who received Gold and FIA Awards

Kinder  Aviraj Singh, Ayan Bhattacharya

Year 1 Deepnoor Dari, Nila Sriram

Year 2 Isabella Cuadros-Botera, Josie Steele

Year 3 Achia Meyan, Charlize McLoynes

Year 4 Alexis Avia, Sukhleen Insan

Year 5 Luke Butylewicz, Ivy Guo

Year 6 Jamie Hallett, Sleiman Awkar

TERM 3 2022
MERIT AWARDS

Kindergarten Jai Bhotta, Lucas Li, Luka DaRosa, Nathaniel Soriano, 

Year 1 Shivang Ballupet-Prasad, Eden Le-Cornu Star, Jayden Shepley, Nathan Wrigley

Year 2 Janelle Hoang, Austin Guo, Alina Monteiro, Jessica Jeganathan

Year 3 Ava Liaros, Taylan Buckley, Lourdes Sadipoor, Matthew Lual

Year 4 Tate Roughley, Veer Manjrekar, James Touma

Year 5 Christina LaGuidara, Rubie Daaboul, Lachlan Greentree-Davis, James Liaros

Year 6 Sophie Shaw, Ashton McLoynes, Lucas Albion, Danielle Katafono







UNIFORM ORDERS
A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






